Tatiana Burgess
S

From: Owyhee Irrigation District - Brittany Valero <brittanyvalero@LIVE.COM >
Sent: Monday, June 7, 2021 9:08 AM

To: Tatiana Burgess

Subject: Re: Question

Good Morning Tatiana,

The Manager made it out to the property on Friday. He is concerned that hauling heavy loads in large quantities could
cause the crossing to deteriorate quickly. But since that crossing does not belong to us, and we do not maintain it, Mr.
Head is free to use it. However, we would like him to know that any damages and repairs would be his responsibility if
anything happens because he is the landowner. We recommend that he monitors the condition of the crossing.

Please let me know if we can help with anything else!

Brittany Valero

Owyhee Irrigation District
422 Thunderegg Blvd.
Nyssa, Oregon 97913
Phone: (541) 372-3540
Fax: (541) 372-2437
brittanyvalero@live.com

Office Hours: Monday - Friday 7:00 AM - 3:30 PM
(Hours are in Mountain Standard Time)

From: Tatiana Burgess <Tatiana.Burgess@malheurco.org>
Sent: Wednesday, June 2, 2021 1:38 PM

To: Owyhee Irrigation District - Brittany Valero <brittanyvalero@LIVE.COM>
Subject: Question

Hi Brittany!

I have another question for you. We are working on a proposed access on a property off Mesquite Rd, in Ontario. Please
see attached pictures.

Property is located on Map # 16S47E tax lot# 3200, owned by Dallas Head.

The proposal is for a gravel pit and he wants to use that access to g0 in and out of the property (with trucks full of
gravel), which would be crossing that irrigation ditch...

My questions: Is that ok per the Irrigation District? Can they do that? Can they make any improvements to facilitate
that? Do you have any concerns about that?

As always, thank you for your time!

Tatiana Burgess

Planning Management Assistant
Malheur County

(541) 473-5185

251 BSt W, box #12

Vale OR 97918 it | o~




